
 
May 2, 2019 

  
IADN RFA Modification Notice 

 
The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency issued a Request for Applications soliciting applications 
from eligible organizations for approximately $6 million to operate the Integrated Atmospheric 
Deposition Network (IADN).  
 
A modification of the Request for Applications was posted today. The modification: 
  

• Changes page 1, line 22 from “a five-year period” to “a five-year and three-month period”. 
The project period is five years and three months from approximately August 1st, 2019 to 
October 31st, 2024. However, the sampling period is five years starting October 1st, 2019 and 
ending September 30th, 2024. 

• Page 6, line 12 Burnt Island was deleted as an IADN master station. Previously this was a 
station, but it is no longer in operation. 

• Page 7, line 9 lists five U.S. IADN stations. Burnt Island and Point Petre were deleted as U.S. 
IADN sites, and Chicago and Cleveland were added. Burnt Island is no longer in operation 
and Point Petre is operated by Environment and Climate Change Canada. Chicago and 
Cleveland should be included as they are two U.S. satellite IADN stations. 
 

A list of questions and answers regarding the IADN Request for Applications has also been posted to 
the RFA website. The Request for Applications and information about applying for IADN cooperative 
agreement are available at: www.epa.gov/great-lakes-funding/2019-rfa-integrated-atmospheric-
deposition-network 
 
Applications are due: 10:59 p.m. Central Time / 11:59 p.m., Eastern Time on Tuesday, May 28, 2019. 
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